
                                 Minutes of the April 3, 2017 Meeting of the
                                          President and Board of Trustees

                            Of the Village of Woodson, Illinois-Morgan County

A regular meeting of the President and Board of Trustees of the Village of Woodson, Illinois was held on April 3, 2017at 7:00. Present were President Cors, Treasurer Miller, Clerk Probst and Trustees: DeWitt, Hartz, Milner, Steward, Dewitt and Godair. 
Visitors present were: Mr. & Mrs. Paul White, Kenneth Winter, Mr. Bettis, Gary Scott, Mr. Rosenberger, Gary Spray.
Call to order was made by President Cors with the Pledge of Allegiance.

President Cors presented the minutes from the March Board Meeting to the Board for approval. Trustee Godair made a motion to approve the minutes with amendments and Trustee Dewitt seconded the motion. 4 Yeas by Trustees Hartz, Milner, Doyle and Steward carried this motion. 

Treasurer’s Report- Treasurer Miller presented the Treasurer’s Report to the Village Board for approval. Trustee Milner made a motion to accept the report as given and seconded by Trustee Steward. 4 Yeas carried this motion by Doyle, Dewitt, Godair and Hartz. A motion was also made by Trustee Hartz to pay the bills and seconded by Trustee Milner 4 yeas carried these motions by Trustees Doyle, Steward, Dewitt and Godair..
Village Report 

Animal Control- No report given.
Street Dept- 

· Sewer Plant is running fine and the numbers are good.

· Work has begun on the damn on Victory Street.

· Wrights Tree Trimming is in the Village trimming trees and will be offering free mulch from the trimmings.

· Truck tires will be put on.

Greg Seymour presented the Village Report to the Village Board.

Sewer Dept-      A total of 26 past due notices were sent as of 02/28/2017
                            Total bills printed: 166                    

                            Sewer Systems Deposits: $4899.11


Escrow: $ 150.00      
Monthly Issues- Calls regarding high usage on the past 2 billing cycles. MWWC is aware and are currently working to rectify the issues.
Presidents Report- No report given.
Police Report
Traffic Stops Woodson- 14**** Citations issued 4

Traffic Stops Murrayville-10****Citations issued 2 

Old Business

Dollar General Annexation Agreement- The agreement specifies that the dumpster will be in a contained area on the southeast side of the building and there will be proper landscaping.
2017 Annexation Project-  

Concerns from Residents were as follows: Maintaining the roads, drainage issues, ordinances, tax rate differences, would like the township road left out of the annexation, reconsider the boundary lines, sewer issues which were addressed by Jim Burke.

Residents’ concerns will be evaluated and addressed.

Pre- Annexation Agreement- could take up to 18 months if approved. 

Basement Update- The basement floor is being worked on.
1988 Truck Repairs- Tires are in and will be put on.
New Business

Newsletter- Will be put in the mail on April 15th.
Temporary Teenage Help- Motion was made by Trustee Dewitt to hire a teenager to help out in the Village during the summer months for 2-4 hours per week, Trustee Godair seconded the motion. 4 yeas carried the motion by Trustees Hartz, Milner, Doyle and Steward.

Other New Business- 
Former Mayor and Village Employee Bill McGee has passed away, a bench will be placed in the Village Park. Mr. Seymour will get prices and report back.
Licenses- Liquor, Gaming and the Trailer Park Notices have all been sent out.

Traffic Issues- Gary Spray expressed his concerns over people driving into his yard on the 1-way street beside his residence. 
A notice of this will be placed in the newsletter and the location of the sign will also be check at the south end of the street.

Mr. Spray also expressed his concerns with a Village employee not yet having permanent residence in the Village. 

This will also be addressed
Motion made to adjourn the meeting made by Trustee Dewitt and seconded by Trustee Godair. 4 yeas carried this motion by Trustees Hartz, Milner, Doyle and Steward.
Motion was made by Trustees above to go into a closed meeting.

Lisa Probst

Village Clerk


